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 Pro Vision  

 

Spatial Strategy 
 
In respect of a proposed growth strategy, we note that at the Issues and Options stage, various options 
were put forward, including community-led distribution, proportionate distribution to parishes, local 
plan allocations, new village(s), or a mixed approach which could include a combination of the options.  
The draft Local Plan considers that a ‘hybrid approach’ of the following three options is the preferred 
option  g  elopment across the Borough,  
 

• Option C – Concentrating development at key economic or employment centres 

• Option D – Focusing development in the towns of Andover and Romsey 

• Option E – Distributing development in order to support the largest settlements in the Borough 

(incorporating more urban and rural locations). 

The Spatial Strategy Topic Paper expands on the approach: “This reflects a slightly more dispersed 
growth approach than is currently the case in the Adopted Local Plan, through focusing growth not only 
at our largest range of sustainable settlements (both at towns and local service centres), but also at our 
larger and more sustainable rural settlements. Development at these locations can help to maintain and 
enhance the sustainability and vitality of the settlements and the range of facilities that they can 
support.” 
 
Comment 
 
In principle, a hybrid approach to growth is supported, particularly as this enables proportionate growth 
within rural communities/villages, which is important to support existing services and facilities and avoid 
rural communities falling into the ‘sustainability trap’.  It is also very important so that some affordable 
housing is delivered in the rural areas.  
 
We note and support that Abbotts Ann has been classified as a ‘Tier 3’ settlement within the proposed 
Settlement Hierarchy (Spatial Strategy Policy 1 (SPP1), which is identified to have all six of the ‘key’ 
facilities and a good level of public transport and is therefore described as one of the more sustainable 
rural settlements.   
 
However, when ordering settlements, it is not clear if any consideration has been given to how groups 
of villages and their shared services function together (NPPF paragraph 79) as opposed to being entirely 
independent communities, which of course, in reality they are not.   
 
In meeting housing requirement, we  h  il’  i ment to modify its strategy and 
distribute development to a mixture and range of sites, and to provide for a minimum of 10% of the 

il’  l supply on smaller sites of 1 hectare or less, as required by the NPPF (paragraph 69).  As 
this is a minimum requirement, provision should be made within the council’s forthcoming draft 
planning policies to support further delivery of houses on suitable smaller sites should they come 
forward during the course of the plan period.  A greater supply of smaller sites helps to improve the 
prospects of delivery over the plan period as they are often less complicated, for example in terms of 
land ownership, than larger sites.  
 
 
 






